August 24th, 2016
Dear Parents,

Welcome to fourth grade!  I am very excited about the upcoming year and hope that the information in this packet will help you with some of the questions you might have about fourth grade.  If you have any questions at all during the school year please feel free to contact me.  The best way to get a hold of me is by emailing me at lkennedy@threeforks.k12.mt.us.  You can also reach me by my calling 285-6830 ext: 112.  Also, check out my website!  

*Go to tfschools.com.  

*Click on Elementary

*TFES Staff

I will be using that site to keep parents aware of news happening in our classroom!  I want fourth grade to be a great experience for your child.

CLASS OVERVIEW
BINDERS: Your child will be bringing home a binder that will go back and forth from home to school each day.  Your child’s homework, corrected papers and planner are in this binder.  IT NEEDS TO BE BROUGHT BACK TO SCHOOL EACH DAY.  In your child’s planner you will see the assignments that were given for the day.  If an assignment is highlighted it is homework and needs to be completed.  The kids highlight their planners and I sign off on them at the end of each day.  I need you to sign the planner each night too.  By doing this, you are confirming with your child that the homework has been completed.   
HOMEWORK: After I have taught a lesson, I will usually give the students at least twenty minutes to work on an assignment.  If the students use their class time wisely, you may not see much homework.  If your child has an excessive amount of homework each night please come in and see me.  If your child does not complete his/her homework, it still needs to be brought back to school unfinished.  We will pick up where your child left off during recess.  Ten percent will be deducted from his/her grade for each day the assignment is late.  I also understand that we all lead busy lives and often we have special activities that happen in the evenings.  If your child knows that they will be busy in the evening he/she is more than welcome to stay in at recess to complete some work to make the evening run more smoothly.  I also try very hard to never send homework home on the weekends. 
BIRTHDAYS:  Your child is welcome to bring a simple treat on his/her birthday.  You might want to send a few extra treats in case we have helpers in our room on this day.  I celebrate all summer birthdays in May.  If your child has birthday invitations please distribute them outside of class unless every child in class is getting one.  This saves on hurt feelings by those who are not invited to the party.

CLASS TIME: The bell rings at 8:15 am for students to come into the building.  Your child can come into our room at this time.   I don’t want kids in the classroom any earlier because I am not always in the room.  I start class at 8:20am sharp.  I dismiss the kids at 3:20pm.  On Friday we dismiss at 2:30pm.

SNACK AND WATER:  The students may bring a healthy snack to eat in the afternoon.  The students may also bring a water bottle filled with water only, to keep on their desks.  I do ask that this is a no spill water bottle.  Tops that screw on or snap are fine.  No water bottles with straws please.  

P.E.:  This year the kids dress out for P.E.  They need to have their clothes, shoes and deodorant at school every day.  Sometimes our P.E. days get switched.  Please remind your child to bring home their P.E. clothes to be washed on a regular basis.  I will help with this too.  Make sure your child does not bring any perfume or cologne.  Mrs. Frank is very allergic to these.
STUDENT INFORMATION SHEET:  Please complete the yellow information sheet and return it to me as soon as possible.  Include any food allergies your child has.  If the phone numbers or addresses change during the year please let me know.
This is going to be a great year!  I look forward to working with you and your child.
Leslie Kennedy
